
ADDENDUM NO. 1 
TO 

CITY OF AUBURN, MAINE 
BID #2025-007 Minot/Union/Court Corridor Feasibility Study  

DATE: 9/5/2024 
 

This addendum amends and /or supplements the bid documents as indicated below. Only these 
items alter the bid documents. Any verbal discussions or responses are hereby declared null and 
void. Please acknowledge this addendum on the Bid Proposal Form. 

Q: Can you please confirm the contract term and completion date of December 31, 2024.  Should 
the completion date be December 31, 2025? 

A:  Yes, the completion date should be December 31, 2025. 

 

Q: In terms of the proposal submittal, will an electronic PDF of the proposal be acceptable or do 
you require hard copies as well? 

A: RFP states on cover page“…submit your proposal in a sealed envelope to the City of Auburn... Please 
include an electronic copy of your proposal in the sealed envelope.” Hard copy and electronic copy of 
your proposal both in a sealed envelope. 

 

Q: If hard copies of the proposal are required, how many hard copies are needed? 

A: One 

 

Q: Please confirm submittal of a price proposal is not required with the proposal.  A price proposal 
will be requested once a successful bidder is determined. 

A: Yes, this is correct as stated on page 9, Section 3 e. 

 

Q: Can the submittal date of the proposal be extended by one or two weeks from September 17, 
2024 to allow more time to review this large study area. 

A: The proposal due date will not be extended.  

 

Q: The RFP requires firms to register by email.  If consultant registration is necessary, please advise 
who we should email to register.    

A: Amanda Denning adenning@auburnmaine.gov  

mailto:adenning@auburnmaine.gov

